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 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
 

Second Saturday of  Each Month  7:00 P.M. 
Lakewood Elks 
6313 75th St W                   
Lakewood, WA 

(Come early for pre-meeting eats and drinks) 
      Members, prospective members & guests welcome!!       
               
 

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING            
Held on Thursday before the General Membership Meeting 

6:00pm  
 Meadow Park Golf Course Club House  

7108 Lakewood Dr W 
I-5 South exit So 74th St W. turn right on 74th, take slight 

right on to 74th St W. right on Lakewood Dr. W 

UNDERGLASS is a publication sent out 10 times per year for 
the CGCC Members!  

Articles and input are WELCOME! 
 Please submit to: 

   Billy & Nina Chambers 
11628 - 172nd  St. E. 
Puyallup WA. 98374 

or email to:  kidbillyus@yahoo.com 
For questions or comments please  call 

(253) 848-9390   
 

For all ads in the Underglass contact Billy Chambers @ 253-848-9390 
For all ads on the Web sight contact David Bailey @ 425-413-0132 
  or thru the website @ www.classicalglasscorvetteclub.com 



Aloha to One and All, 
 I would like to extend my apologies for being absent at meeting in Sep-
tember. Family matters took Lona and I on a trip to Mesa to visit her par-
ents.  Luckily,  all’s well in the land of the Sun.  I would also like to ex-
tend a great big THANK YOU to Jan Johnson for conducting that meeting 
during Marty’s and my absence. 
 Our monthly meeting attendance continues to bring our corvette friends 
together with an attendance of 87 members and 11 guests at our October 
meeting. Congratulations to Kathy for her outstanding efforts in not only 
achieving her goals for 2005, but surpassing them with a comfortable mar-
gin.  This calls for a “GREAT BIG ATTA GIRL” for Kathy. 
 Guests at the meeting were Doug Hopson of Auburn, Keith Galbreth 
from the Family Renewal Shelter and Ken and Gwen Hillus of Puyallup.  
We also welcomed new club members Evonne Bess of Lakebay, Durk and 
Jeanne Frew of Tacoma, Rick and Jan Landry of Eatonville and Ron and 
Gail Berger of Milton.  A BIG CLASSICAL GLASS WELCOME to you 
all. 
 The club door prize was a certificate for dinner for two at the Olive Gar-
den.  Unfortunately, Scott Bennedson was not present to claim the prize. 
That means it may belong to you at the November meeting.  Come and 
find out!   I hope all of our members had the opportunity to cast their bal-
lots for next year’s officers and for our NEWE recipients for 2005, please 
vote if you have not done so. 
 Now that the corvette season is going into a light hibernation, it’s great to 
reflect on the great corvette events of this past season. I know for a fact 
that it was a busy season as Lona and I were not able to attend all of the 
events. However, our hearts and sprits were there. 
 Please don’t forget the club’s big gala event for the year, the Christmas 
Banquet.  The date is December 10th at the Tacoma Elks Club in the Big 
Room.  Cocktails (no hosts bar) will begin at 6:00 P.M. with a delicious 
dinner to follow around 7:00 P.M.  There will be entertainment and danc-
ing right in the same Big Room after the formal portion of the banquet. 
Unlike years past, we have the room and the bartender until when-
ever…so, no juggling for seats in the bar to enjoy the dancing. I invite all 
club members and potential members to come and enjoy the fellowship.  
It’s the perfect way to wrap up a wonderful year. It will also give every-
one an opportunity to break out those fancy suits and dresses and get all 
gussied up for this gala event. 
 That’s all for now!   Aloha!  Save the Wave!   The Prez 
 PS: Lona, Gregg and I are headed to The Big Island for a short break; 
we’ll fill you all in when we get back on the 31st. 

Our   President 



CLASSICAL GLASS CORVETTE 
CLUB 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 8, 2005 

 
 President Tony Hyatt called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at the Lakewood Elks. 
Tony asked if Tim Donlin was present as he had won a windbreaker from the CGCC club 
raffle last month.  He was not present. 
Vice President Marty Morin appointed Stephanie Cavender as sergeant of arms. 
Jeanine Korn read the Treasurer’s report. 
The September minutes were approved as printed in the October Underglass. 
Bob DePirro reported on past events.  Don Rollins led the Oregon covered bridge tour.  
He reported that there were 7 cars including 2 guests.   Four of the cars were yellow. They 
visited 9 bridges.   Gary Pautz reported on the tour of Griot’s Garage on October 1.  They 
showed how to use their products on our own cars – hands on experience.  Ron Waller 
reported on the NWACC autocross held October 2 at the Shelton Airport.  There were 38 
cars.  More events are planned for the Shelton Airport next year.  Bob continued with the 
upcoming events including:  October 15-16 – Leavenworth tour with a wine tasting at 
6:00 on Saturday; October 16 – Book Club meeting at Borders; November 16 – Jacket 
night at Towers for miniature golf; December 3 – Hot Toddy Run in Gig Harbor; Decem-
ber 10 – Christmas Banquet; and December 14 – Joe and Stephanie Cavender’s Christmas 
display. 
Kathy Fechter presented nametags to George and Liz Longhurst (which had been delayed 
due to misspelling!) and Elaine Walch (Dennis was not present and would have to wait for 
his).  Guests were Gwen and Ken Hillius; Doug Hopson and Keith Galbraith.  New mem-
bers introduced tonight were Durk and Jeanne Frew; Rick and Jan Landry; Ron and Gail 
Berger and Evonne Bess. 
Gary Pautz reported on the 5-Star event in August.  There were 85 entries for the car 
show, 16 cars in the rally, 86 in attendance at the banquet and 50 cars in the autocross.  
Chuck Hulka had a total of 39 judges.  The funds from the 5-Star event will be distributed 
as follows:  $556.50 – Christmas Party; $556.50 to Autocross; $250 to 5-Star Committee 
for 2006 for t-shirts; $300 to the Elks National Foundation; and $1800 to the Family Re-
newal Shelter. 
Antje Crawford stated that there was a mix-up in the donations slated for this month.  This 
month should have been over the counter medications and next month would be baking 
goods.  You can bring either to next month’s meeting.  The Piggy will also go around for 
donations.  Last month $142 was collected.  School supplies were purchased for $126.50.  
She will be purchasing over-the-counter medication also. 
Antje Crawford introduced Keith Galbraith and presented him with the check from Club’s 
5-Star for $1800.00.  Keith was very appreciative and spoke about the Family Renewal 
Shelter and how our donations are being utilized.  They are in need of additional luggage 
as they use these items quite frequently. 
Joan Schultz reported on the Christmas Party.  The dinner will be at the Tacoma Elks on 
December 10 at 6:00 with dinner at 7:00.  There will be dancing after the awards and there 
will also be some talent from the group.  The price is $25 per person. 
Joanne Kennedy has a sign-up sheet for “goodies” for next year.  She is asking for 5 indi-
viduals per month and is also asking them to bring only 2 dozen cookies each.  Any other 
type of food is too inconvenient to serve. 



Len Tucker reported on the raffle.  Al’s granddaughter and Sharon are helping with the 
raffle as Elvira is out of town.  Len also stated he has Corvette Museum applications.  
There are “53” Corvette postage stamps in the raffle. 
Al Tone announced that he has plenty of CGCC clock and other clothing items and to take 
a look at the break. 
Nina  Chambers reported that Billy still needs photos from the members when they were 
young.  She is also taking pictures of everyone so that there can be a “before” and “after” 
picture.  Stephanie Cavender mentioned that Billy and Nina spend around 70 hours a month 
on the newsletter.  They were acknowledged with appreciation applause. 
Dave Bailey reported that the updates for October are complete on the Website.  The news-
letter is also online.  Please send photos of your “ride” to Dave for the photo side. 
Julie Booth asked for volunteers for the Orting Homecoming Court during half time on 
Friday October 14.  John Johnson stated that the Veterans Parade is on November 5.  Par-
ticipants will meet at the IHOP at the Auburn Mall at 8:30 a.m. for breakfast.  John will 
have flags for those carrying the dignitaries and Julie will also have flags.  Please turn the 
flags into Julie after the parade.  John also noted that there will be Veteran’s plates avail-
able in 2006 for all of the services.  $28 of the fee will go to the Veterans’ Affairs. 
Darryl DeVerq reported that the Ganders received $250 for purchasing a vehicle from 
Friendly Chevrolet and CGCC received $150.  Anyone who purchases a vehicle receives a 
card and they amount to anywhere between $100 to $750.  There are 20 Corvettes left on 
the lot and the 2006’s will be coming in. 
Marilyn Underhill introduced the candidates for office.  All new members are eligible to 
vote also. 
The meeting was recessed at 8:15 p.m. and resumed at 8:40 p.m. 
Lona Hyatt mentioned that the Book Club meets on the 3rd Sunday of the month at Bor-
ders.  So far, the guys attending have coffee during the meeting! 
John Underhill stated that the new roster will be out next Monday.  Paper copies are avail-
able also. 
Marilyn Underhill reported that the birthday cards are out for this month. 
Ron Waller spoke on the sponsors for CGCC:  R & B Contruction owned by Ron and Bar-
bara Waller build custom homes; Dave Fechter represents Ivar's.  Members receive a 15% 
discount at the Lakewood, Tacoma Mall and James Center stores; Friendly Chevrolet – 
doing a good job for CGCC; and Doug and Carolyn Graff own CR Coachworks.  He builds 
a ’62 on a C-5 frame.  Carolyn and Doug are lifetime members of CGCC.  Ron stated that 
his C-6 has not arrived yet but look for it on the next transport truck you see!  Ron sug-
gested that we support our sponsors whenever we can. 
Ron Waller reported that the NWACC Banquet is November 5 in Portland at the Shilo Inn 
at 6:00 p.m. 
The club raffle is a $50 gift certificate at the Olive Garden.  Scott Bendesen’s name was 
drawn but he was not present. 
Len Tucker conducted the raffle. 
There was no old business. 
There was no new business. 
Ed and Janet saw a Corvette Speedboat at the Tacoma Performance meet. They suggested 

that CGCC consider participating in some way next year. 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:11 pm. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jan Johnson, Secretary 





15% off all menu for all card holding members of 
Classical Glass Corvette Club 



The Gig Harbor Christmas Shopping Spree & Hot Toddie Run.. 
This is another event that has been forgotten in the past. This 
event was the idea of a former member Sharon Webster and 
myself. We would meet at the truck stop on the other side of 
the narrows bridge at around 10.00 in the morning and tour to 
the Gig Harbor water front for a couple of hours of  shopping, 
at as many stores we could before we’d meet for lunch and just 
enjoy each others company over hot drink of whatever and en-
joy the warmth of a crackling fire place.  Some members would 
just meet us for lunch. This is a great way to get into the Christ-
mas spirit and spend time with fellow club members.  
        Soupy 

The October Book club had a great response to Middlesex written by 
Jeffrey Eugenedis.  This Pulitzer Prize winning novel held everyone's 
interest and would easily be considered a "Suggested Reading" by the 
majority, if not all, of the club. 
The November meeting will be discussing Sea Glass by Anita Shreve.  
We will also have a guest speaker, Doug Widner who will be there for 
the discussion and will talk to us a little bit about writing.  Doug is 
mostly an Industrial Writer; having written 4 books of his own but has 
Ghost Written countless others during his career.  Although his books 
are non fiction he will have some interesting anecdotes about writing, 
publishing or anything else we might wish to ask him.   
Our next meeting will be on November 20th at 4:00 PM.  We meet at 
Borders Book and Music in Tacoma off of 38th, near the Tacoma mall.  
If you are interested or have any questions, please call Willow Flint at  
253-862-9374. 
See you there! 
 



 

    Happy Birthday 
            To you !  

Curt Wikstrom 1st 
Lila Gardner  8th 
Ron Berger 8th 

Marty Krause 11th  
Michael Forest  12th  

Les Louther  12th  
Don Rollins  13th  
Cindi Peeler  14th 
Jack Wilcox  14th   

Carolyn Graff  17th 
Elizabeth Butcher  19th 

Tim Shaefer 19th 
Pasty Miles  19th  

Barbara Madison  25th  
Joann Kennedy  26th  

Phil Berven  27th 
Kay Pautz  28th 

Inge Vierthaler 29th  
Dennis Graven  30th 



Doug Hopson                 Ken & Gwen Hillius 
                   Keith Galbreth 
We hope you had a Great time with us, and we 
look forward to seeing you again real soon. 



Annual Leavenworth  Trip  

From Wine to food and 
even a little time for Golf, 
The yearly trip is all ways 
one not to miss.  
The colors of the trees and 
the chill in the air both are 
so refreshing to share with 
love ones and friends. 



What a fun trip, the ride was a 
sight to see all on its on. 



Your Worthy  
     Prez. 

It was a little 
Wet , but the 
fun of the run 
was still high ! 



Dave the 
WEB MAN  
Coming right 
 at ja !!!! 

About 25 cars 
made the trip to  
Race the clock 
And there self's. 



“No, you weren’t speeding today. 
But I’m sure you can recall a time 
when you were speeding but didn't 
get caught” 



          LAST 
      CHANCE ! 

  Old pictures from your  
childhood days.  

Dig through your  
archives and give pictures to your 

Underglass Editors  
Billy or Nina.  

All pictures will be scanned and 
returned to you. Don’t forget to put 

your names on the back side. 
Thank you ! 

 
Last Chance ! ! ! ! 



National Corvette Museum 
 
 Due to technical difficulties on my side (file too large 
to e-mail), this article is a monthly late.  Some of the 
material is dated, but the pictures are still good. 
 
 As I announced at our September meeting, Elvira and 
I spent the Labor Day weekend at the Museum.  Dur-
ing the LD celebration, the Museum drew the winning 
ticket for the 2006 Red Coupe ($10 raffle).  The winner 
is Tim Brickel of Leesport, PA.  The Museum also had 
the drawing for a 2006 Velocity Yellow Convertible 
($100 tickets).  The winner of that Corvette was Lyn-
ette McLain of Oklahoma City, OK.  The winners are 
moving towards the West, so we do have a chance.  I 
now have $10 raffle tickets for the 2007 Red Coupe 
that will be draw during the Labor Day 2006. 
 
 I took the opportunity while at the Museum to take a 
picture of the CGCC’s Flint Brick.  Our Brick is located 
in the first wall constructed using the Flint Bricks.  
 
  
   
 For those of you that have contributed to the Building Fund, after the 
Labor Day celebration, it is at approximately $2.5 million of the $6 
million.  At the current rate, the Museum’s goal is for a ground break-
ing ceremony next Labor Day, it should be an interesting event. 
 Each time that I visit the Museum, I am amazed at the changes that 
have occurred since my last visit.  This time was no exception.  If you 
are traveling near the Museum, it is well worth the effort to stop by, 
even if it is not your first visit. 
 If you have any questions about the NCM, membership, raffles, 
bricks see me at our next meeting or contact the Museum directly at 
http://www.corvettemuseum.com or 1-800-53Vette. 
 
 Len Tucker – Your NCM Ambassador 





  The Family Renewal Shelter  

   
Providing                 
  quality, 

professional   
  care in a 
home like  
setting to    

 the elderly. 

  
November 

  
   Baking Goods (nonperishable items, cookie 
                                             sheets/cutters, etc) 
 

December: No Meeting/No Donations 
 

We are also accepting CASH donations  
at all of our upcoming meetings. 

The donated money will be used to purchase any larger items  
needed by the Shelter. 

 Thank you to all of our mem-
bers for your ongoing support.  
     
 Antje and Dave Crawford        





 
 
  
 
  
 
NOVEMBER 
 
 5th        AUBURN VET DAY PARADE 
16th    JACKET NIGHT - MINIATURE GOLF   
20th    BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS  4 PM 
 

  DECEMBER 

 3rd    GIG HARBOR SHOPPING AND HOT TODDY RUN   
10th    CHRISTMAS BANQUET -  6 PM 
14th       CAVENDERS CHRISTMAS LIGHTS  6:30 PM 

                                     NEWE Awards  
It's that time of year again where the members select the male 
and the female who they think best serves as a role model for 
the club. If you didn't vote at the last meeting, here are some 
guidelines. These people can or do mentor new members,  
actively support CGCC activities, initiate positive changes in 
policies/procedures in CGC among other things.. This award 
was established in1990 in honor of Nelson West, a former 
member. This is the highest honor bestowed on two members. 
Vote your choice at the next meeting. The two selected will be 
announced at the Holiday Awards banquet in December.  
Barbara  



                                                   For Sale                      
{1}  {Black carpet}   "Lloyd brand" rear cargo mat for 97-04 coupe with 
silver      embroidered C5 logo emblem. Like new, only in car for 
4  months before trading for a Z06.             Asking price.......$90.00   
Price for new.....$120.00    ( refer to part # 35916 in the Ecklers catalog }     

{2} Vortex Rammer cold air intake system for 97-00. This has the clear 
air box. Included is the precut fan shroud.    Asking price.......$180.00  
Price for new.....$260.00        {intake only, refer to part # 37439 in the 
Ecklers catalog}   For questions and inquiries, contact   Rick Peeler @ 
253-874-6214 

 For Sale  
Dayton Knock-off wire 

wheels, with Gold spinners. 
Very good condition. Fits C-4 

Cost 2,332.00 new. 
Asking $400.00 . 

I have all original paper work 
and instructions. For info. 

Call  
Will Franks (253) 941-3818 

 

AVON 

Nina Chambers  
  Your independent sales representative 

(253) 848-9390 
or 

nina442000@yahoo.com 
 

  Order today ! 



                              Stake House 

               2 miles East of Sumner. 
  Members receive  20% off total bill  



 
 

Call Dan 
For your 
Engine  

Conversion!! 

QUALITY 
HOMES 

DESERVE 
THE  
BEST 



 
Don’t forget  
members get 
20% off there 
tab at the Gig 
Harbor loca-

 
  Call Steve For     

 info on  
Mortgage programs, 
Rates and Payments. 

He has loans for 
purchases, Refi”s  
and Equity lines. 



  Donations for November are  
Baking Goods  
               

Following is a list of discounts currently available to 
our membership!! 

Be sure to patronize these club supporters!!! 
 

Friendly Chevrolet 
15% on all parts  

Special CGCC Auto Purchase Pricing  
 

Ivars in Lakewood, James Center and 
Tacoma Mall 

15% off any item on menu with CGCC membership card 
 

Harbor Rock Café 
20% off bill to Club Members (located in Gig Harbor) 

 
Winery Restaurant  

             20% off total bill and 20% off all Wines to go. 
 

Pacific Corvette 
15% on Parts & Labor 
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